











Wednesday, March 29, 1978

staff restrictions on the general insurance division of MPIC so that iney could provide ample
competition to the private sector in providing insurance coverage for Manitobans?

MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable Member for The Pas.

MR.RONALD McBRYDE: Mr. Speaker, | have a question for the Minister of Public Works. | betieve
the Minister of Public Works has received correspondence from the mayor of the Town of The Pas,
and | wonder if he and his colleagues will be meeting with representatives from the Town of The Pas
to consider the serious problems caused by the delay in construction of the new jail at The Pas.

MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable Minister of Public Works.
MR. ENNS: Mr. Speaker, I'm sure we will.

MR.McBRYDE: Mr. Speaker, I'd further ask the Minister if he intends to exercise some control over
his colleagues in his own department by communicating with the Town of The Pas in regard to this
jail site rather than allowing the Minister of Health or the Member for Swan River to make public
announcements on his behalf?

MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable Member for Selkirk.

MR. HOWARD PAWLEY: To the Minister responsible for the Manitoba Housing and Renewal
Corporation, could the Minister advise the House as to the intentions of his department pertaining to
the Woodlands housing development in West Selkirk.

MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable Minister in charge of Manitoba Housing.

MR.JOHNSTON: Mr. Speaker, | must apologize. | was reading something eise here. | wonder if the
honourable member would restate the question.

MR. PAWLEY: | wonder if the Minister could announce as to the direction that he is intending to
take pertaining to the Woodlands housing deveiopment proposal in West Selkirk.

MR. JOHNSTON: Mr. Speaker, the member is speaking of the Leaf Rapids Corporation
development in West Selkirk, | believe. Mr. Speaker, it’s still being considered as to what will be the
final outcome or the final decision as to what will be done with the West Selkirk development. As a
matter of fact | was just reading the Clayton report about it. it doesn’t look too bright.

MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable Member for Burrows.

MR. HANUSCHAK: Mr. Speaker, | wish to direct my question to the samen 1ber. Looking at the
report of the MHRC for the year ended March 31, 1977, would he take a second Iook at the first page. |
believe there’s an error there. | have no recollection of Mr. Fil Fileccia having been Chairman of the
Board during the year for which this report is tabled.

MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable Minister.

MR. JOHNSTON: Mr. Speaker, the Chairman of the Board, which is the present Chairman of the
Board and he’s the only Chairman of the Board we have at the present time when this report was
approved to be signed. Now if you can tell me another way to do it, I'd be glad to, but we don’t have
any other Chairman.

MR. HANUSCHAK: Mr. Speaker, | would appreciate it if the honourable member would take this
matter under advisement. | believe that the letter of transmittal is quite correct, it was submitted after
this government took office, but | would like him to reconsider whether the listing of the Board
members is totally correct as it appears here in view of the fact that reports for a certain specific
period of time. Would he take that under advisement?

MR. JOHNSTON: t'd be very happy to take it under advisement, Mr. Speaker.
MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable Member for Burrows with a final supplementary.

MR. HANUSCHAK: Yes, Mr. Speaker. | would like to direct my question to the Honourable Minister
of Tourism, Recreation and Cultural Affairs with specific reference to the March 23rd ad published by
him titled “Whiteshell Review.” | underline that specifically, with reference to that and not to any
general reviews that he may be conducting. Is the area described as legal subdivisions 3, 4, 5, 6 of
section 3, township 13, range 16 east, of the principal meridian in Manitoba and the right of way from
Provincial Road 309 extending thereto contained within the area of Whiteshell Park designated for
so-called public review?
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MR. BANMAN: Well, Mr. Speaker, | think he’s not the only gentleman in this Legislature that if we
want to call it being a cottage owner has a vested interest. | think there's a number here.

MR. GREEN: Mr. Speaker, then | would ask the member whether he has not read the remarks of a
senior official in his department who has stated that the cottage owners have vested interests and
therefore their views are somehow not germane.

MR. BANMAN: Mr. Speaker, all | can say is that | have instructed department officials and |
understand they have contacted the different groups that would be interested in having an input into
the Whiteshell review, they have been asked for their particular comments and proposals and we
would be studying those when we are reviewing the whole situation.

MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable Member for Transcona.

MR. WILSON PARASIUK: Mr. Speaker, my question is to the Minister of Tourism. Has the policy of
past New Democratic Party and Conservative governments regarding the disposal of cottage lots in
provincial parks been changed? That is, disposing of these lots through a lottery system so that
everyone has an equal chance of getting a cottage iot.

MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable Minister of Tourism.

MR. BANMAN: Mr. Speaker, as the member would note, that when we sold the cottages up at
Blacks Pointor Grindstone Point, there was a fixed price put on those cottages. itdidn’tgoto atender
or a bid system, there was a fixed price put on and people were asked if they were interested in it, to
put in a name and we had a draw system, the same way it's worked for a long time.

MR. PARASIUK: A supplementary, Mr. Speaker. Is that the same policy that will be applied for the
disposal of any cottages, lots, or condominiums through a private development completely in a
provincial park? Is that the same policy that will be applied?

MR.BANMAN: Mr. Speaker, that's part of the whole policy review and when we have the Whiteshell
review done and policies along this line have been formulated, we will be reporting back to the
Legislature.

MR. PARASIUK: A final supplementary, Mr. Speaker. Was any indication regarding disposal of
condominiums given to Mr. Jarmoc when you had negotiations with him regarding this private
development in a provincial park?

MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable Member for EImwood.

MR. DOERN: Mr. Speaker, last December | directed a question to the Minister of industry and
Commerce asking him whether there had been any improvement in the financial picture of Morden
Fine Foods and he said at that time that he would check it with the board of directors. Could he now
provide the answer?

MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable Minister of industry and Commerce.

MR. BANMAN: Mr. Speaker, | think | also mentiol | during that mini-session that | would be
handling the Crown corporations in the same manner inat the previous Minister had, and namely |
will not be reporting on the day-to-day operations. | will be tabling the Manitoba Development
Corporation Annual Report very shortly; and the reports as far as the different Crown Corporations
that we have an equity position in will be tabled during the Economic Development meetings.

MR. RUSSELL DOERN: Mr. Speaker, can we assume that in line with the government’s policy of
selling unprofitable and profitable government industries, can we assume that since Morden is not
showing a profit that it will be disposed of?

MR. BANMAN: Mr. Speaker, as we have mentioned before, we are looking for buyers for these
companies and if there is a particular interest group or a group that wishes to take over this cannery
facility and pay the province for some of the assets on that company, we will look at it, definitely.

MR. DOERN: Mr. Speaker, in line with good private enterprise policies and so on, is the Minister
attempting to undertake policies to increase the share of the market of Morden so that it can be sold
at a high price rather than at a low price?

MR.BANMAN: Mr. Speaker, we're again getting into the operations of that particularcompany. We

will deal with that during the Economic Development meetings and be discussing that, I'm sure, in
quite detail at that time.
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MR.GOURLAY: Mr. Speaker. | thought it was a comment, | didn’t actually understand it as a
question.

MR. GREEN: The question is: | understand the honourable member was the ag rep in the area that
he referred to of Critical Home Repair documents being sent around and being told that they should
be just signed and they would be filled out by the inspectors. Was the honourable member on staff at
the time?

MR. GOURLAY: Mr. Speaker, this came to my attention when | was on the campaign trail, after
September 6th.

MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable Member for Lac du Bonnet.

MR. USKIW: Yes, Mr. Speaker. The member for Swan River suggested that the construction of
veterinary clinics was probably more expensive than they would have been if they had been
constructed in the conventional way; that is, by way of tender or otherwise, as opposed totheway in
which they were, which was under aManpower training agreement with the Government of Canada. |
would like to know from the member just how much value he attaches to education atany level, under
any particular arrangement. What is the value of the educational component?

MR. GOURLAY: Well, it's pretty hard to evaluate the actual value of atraining program. | think there
are certainly limits and what | was trying to point out, that | think those limits had been certainly
extended in the case of the veterinary clinic program.

MR. USKIW: Well, Mr. Speaker, | am sure the member appreciates that throughout our whole
scuool system, the cost of education is largely borne by the taxpayers of Manitoba. | am wondering
whether he can confirm whether, in his opinion, those costs are well warranted with respect, notonly
to his own education, but with all of the citizens of Manitoba that go through all the educational
institutions.

MR. SPEAKER: On the proposed motion of the Honourable Member for Crescentwood, seconded
by the Honourable Member for Portage, For An Address to His Honour the Lieutenant-Governor in
answer to His Speech at the Opening of the Session.

QUESTION put, MOTION carried.
MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable First Minister.

MR. LYON: Mr. Speaker, | beg to move, seconded by the Honourable the Minister of Finance, that
the Address be engrossed and presented to His Honour by such members as are of the Executive-
Council and the mover and seconder of the Address.

MOTION presented and carried.
MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable Minister of Finance.
MR. CRAIK: Mr. Speaker, | have a message from His Honour the Lieutenant-Governor.

MR. SPEAKER: His Honour the Lieutenant-Governor transmits to the Legislative Assembly of
Manitoba Estimates of sums required for the services of the Province for the fiscal year ending the
31st day of March, 1979 and recommends these Estimates to the Legislative Assembly.

MR. CRAIK: Mr.Speaker, while the Estimates are being distributed, | wonder if | might have leave of
the House to make a statement with regards to the Estimates. (Agreed)

Mr. Speaker, members will note a number of important changes in the presentation of the main
expenditure Estimates for 1978-79. The most significant change involved is the inclusion in the Main
Estimates for the first time of direct or budgetary capital, formerly voted separately under Schedule B
of the various loan Acts. This new accounting practice conforms with that followed at the federal
level as well as in all provinces outside the Atlantic region. The Provincial Auditor has commentedin
recent reports on the fact that the previously used system, which involved the splitting of
expenditures into current and direct capital, or revenue division and capital division categories, was
arbitrary and unsatisfactory. In his 1975-76 report, for example, he stated that the previous system
was “not practical and results in legislative control over program expenditures being essentially non-
existent, particularly with the introduction of the substantial general purposes capital votes.”

The new combined format recommended by the Auditor has already been used in the first two
quarterly financial statements published by our government and it will now become the standard
format for the Estimates. We regard it as an important step towards greater accountability.
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estimates of revenue and appreciate their particular importance this year. Mr. Speaker, | would hope
in a matter of a few days to announce the date of the Budget presentation.

Some will argue that the restraint measures reflected in our 1978-79 estimates are severe and
restrictive. Our government does not deny the fact that extremely stringent limits have been applied.
In contrast to the cosmetic restraints practiced by the federal government and the previous
administration in this province, our estimates for the coming fiscal year represent a timely and
genuine hold-the-line policy designed to ensure that the tax dollars entrusted to us by the people of
Manitoba are used responsibly and efficiently.

Two additional points, Mr. Speaker, should be emphasized as well. First, while the current
restraints are essential to assist in the reintroduction of sound ongoing financial management
practices, they are also absolutely necessary in view of the province’s budgetary position. The deficit
situation we faced when we took office was a critical one. We could not let it continue. To have done
so, to have continued on the course which weinherited, Mr. Speaker, would be to endorse a policy of
staged bankruptcy.
~ Secondly, we firmly believe that service standards can be maintained at high levels without
inordinate cost increases every year. As expected, we have found plenty of evidence of fat in the
previous administration’s estimates and we are now taking the necessary steps to ensure the kind of
efficiency Manitoba taxpayers have a right to expect from their government. These steps will not
threaten the quality or availability of essential services. On the contrary, by guaranteeing a sound
and flexible overall budgetary position, they will ensure that these services can continue with a
secure financial base.

For the year ahead the estimates indicate that expenditure increases, although relatively modest
ones, have been possible for such high priority fields as education and heaith and social
development. In Committee of Supply, my colleagues will be providing full information on the
Estimates for each of their departments.

In concluding, it is sufficient for me to repeat that one of our government’'s most important
immediate goals is to bring government spending under control, to restore responsibility in the
public sector and to ensure accountability to the taxpayers of Manitoba. These Estimates go a long
way towards those objectives. In so doing, we feel they will help restore confidence in government
and confidence in the economic future of Manitoba.

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable House Leader of the Opposition.

MR. GREEN: Mr. Speaker, in light of the fact that the Honourable Member makes some remarks on
the Estimates, | wonder whether it's permissible just to make some comments in response. | believe
that that has been done in the past on the presentation of the Estimates. I’'m certain that the Leader of
the Opposition, the Member for River Heights, will recall that that was accepted, thatsomeresponse
was made with regard to the delivery of the Estimates.

MR. SPEAKER: The Honourable Government House Leader.

MR. JORGENSON: Mr. Speaker, we have no objection to the Honourable Member making a
response. | wonder, though, if he would allow the Minister of Finance to introduce some bills before

MR. GREEN: Oh, | intend to be very brief, Mr. Speaker, | intend to be very brief.

| think, Mr. Speaker, that after all is said and done and all the attempts to suggest that the
Estimates refiect a problem created by the previous administration that what my honourable friend is
trying to rationalize is the fact that the Conservative government of 1978 will be spending $40 million
more — and I’ve taken a conservative figure so as not to be wrong — $40 million more thanwas spent
by the previous administration. Now, Mr. Speaker, | don’t fault that. | have always indicated that it
would be expected that the incoming government would have to spend more money than was spent
by the previous administration for reasons of inflation alone and for other problems. What | think, Mr.
Speaker, is the problem and which is the one that inspired my honourable friend’s speech yesterday
in preparation for these Estimates, is that it was given to be believed by all of the members on the
other side that the government would be able to spend less money, and it was given to be believed,
Mr. Speaker, during the Estimate process, that there was going to be $30 million sliced off last year’s
operational Estimates.

Now, Mr. Speaker, | have noimmediate and overriding comment on the fact thatthe government is
spending $40 million more. | don't fault that. The Government of Prince Edward Isiand has recently
brought in a budget showing the biggest deficit in years. My comment, Mr. Speaker, will rest on the
fact that because members on the other side, in talking to the public of the Province of Manitoba,
have locked themselves in to the suggestion that they could spend less and that they needn’tincrease
taxes and that they needn’t have deficits. They are embarked on a course, Mr. Speaker, which they
would not be embarked in if they were engaged in sound fiscal management of the Province of
Manitoba.

Let my friend, the Member for River Heights, dismiss these remarks as my honourable friends on
the other side dismiss everything that is said as being nonsense, as being rubbish, as being what-
have-you. The fact is, Mr. Speaker, in accountancy, the bottom line is that this Progressive
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